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Plans for a face to face Parents Evening  

Wednesday 29th September 
(Reception—Year 6 pupils) 

Between 3.30—6.45 p.m.  
From next Monday 20th September there will be signing up sheets       

outside school for obtaining an appointment opportunity to meet your 
child’s class teacher in their classroom on the above date.  

Please note these plans are linked to any changes in government advice 
regarding face to face meetings and social distancing. We ask that you do 

not arrive more than 5 minutes before your child’s appointment or remain 
in the building if you waiting for appointments for your other children. 

If you are unable to attend school next week to sign up for an                   
appointment please email the office with your preferred time for meeting 

from one of the options below: 
3.30—4.30 p.m; 4.30—5.15 p.m; 5.15—6.00 p.m;  6.00—6.45 p.m. 

 
Your child will be sharing their English, Maths and Curriculum books with 

you at this evening plus please their spelling expectations overleaf.  

Exceptional welcome to our new 
Nursery and Reception families 

Welcome to ExceptionalEveryday Camelot Primary School where the school strives 
to offer all our children the most exceptional education possible every day. We      
appreciate that sometimes children and parents/carers may ask for more but we are 
also confident that working within the restrictions of our financial and human          
resources we do exceptionally well. And if we do not, we hope to offer exceptional 
availability of senior leaders, teachers and an office and inclusion team to support 
everyone to hear concerns and answer questions. Mr Robinson, the headteacher, is 
available to all parents/carers on 07944 720606 and Miss Eastwood, the deputy 
headteacher is on 07931 615568. Please do contact us for any reason.  
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Pupil Spelling Expectations—Can you spell all these words correctly?! 



Nasal flu vaccinations to children in Reception and Years 

1,2,3, 4,5,6 in all the primary schools  

Camelot School visit—Wednesday 6th October  

This vaccination is recommended to help protect your child against flu. Flu can be an 

unpleasant illness and can cause serious complications. Vaccinating your child will also 

help protect more vulnerable family and friends by preventing the spread of flu. With 

COVID-19 still in circulation it is important to reduce the number of those becoming ill 

with flu this winter to help protect them, the NHS and social care.  Research also shows 

that if you get both flu and COVID-19 at the same time you may be more seriously ill.  

Advert for a 12.5 hour a week position in the school 

Ideal for anyone interested in wanting to start working in a 
Primary School or who enjoys working with 3—5 year olds 

Early Years Support Assistant 

11.00 a.m.—1.30 p.m. Monday to Friday 
Immediate start until end of this term, Friday 17th December 
This is a Southwark Council Grade 3, Spine Point 2-6 position.  

(Monthly pay in the region of £550 for this position) 
 

Interested? Please contact the school office for an application form. 
Closing date Tuesday 21st September 

Please follow the link to complete an 
online consent form      

(one for each child) to ensure your child 
receives their vaccination.              

https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2021/
southwark  

 

“The vaccination is free and is a quick, simple and painless spray up the nose.              
Even if your child had the vaccine last year, the type of flu can vary each winter, so 

it is recommended to have it again this year or they won’t be protected.” 

https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2021/southwark
https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2021/southwark


2. Food and drink brought into school.  For more information: www.childrensfoodtrust.org.uk 

If children brings in a packed lunch, please ensure that the contents are healthy and please do not include sweets, chocolate, biscuits or 
crisps. Children are encouraged to bring water in bottles (not glass please) which can be accessed during the day. No other drink should 
be brought to school. Please refrain giving your child food that does not comply with national food standards. 
 
Preparing a balanced child's lunchbox, include: 

 starchy foods – these are bread, rice, potatoes, pasta and others 

 protein foods – including meat, fish, eggs, beans and others 

 a dairy item – this could be cheese or a yoghurt 

 vegetables or salad and a portion of fruit 
a healthy drink such as water, milk or 100% fruit juice. 

 

Drinks  Water is available for all pupils throughout the day, free of charge. Milk is available for children at breakfast club and 
lunch time, upon request. In the Early Years, there is also milk readily available inside the classroom.  
 
School events The school provide a heathy packed lunch for children to take on a school trip.  
 
Rewards and Special occasions   Food is not used as rewards at Camelot Primary School. Children are praised and celebrated 
for following the school values and following the Camelot Code. (Please see behaviour and discipline policy).  
 
Celebrating children’s birthdays 
A homemade cake (pre-cut and wrapped at home) can be given out by the parents/carers at the end of the day to celebrate a child’s 
birthday. Party bags are discouraged.  
 
At the present time, we ask that any such cake is distributed outside the school gates.  

INCLUDE: 

Minimum of 1 portion of fruit and 1 portion of vegetables everyday 
Meat/ fish eggs and non-dairy protein e.g. pulses everyday 
Oily fish at least once every few weeks 
Starchy food such as bread, pasta, rice, potatoes 
A dairy product milk, cheese and yoghurt 
Water or milk (semi-skimmed or skimmed). 

LIMIT: 

Meat products sausage rolls, pies, sausages etc 
Cakes and biscuits to be enjoyed as part of a meal occasionally not as a snack 
Fruit juice 150mls per day 

DO NOT INCLUDE 

Salty snacks such as crisps nuts etc 
Sweets and chocolate 
Sugary soft drinks 

 

In all areas 

of school life 

we expect 

the most  

exceptional 

standards  

If your child eats 

a packed lunch 

please can we 

urge you to read 

this guidance.  

http://www.childrensfoodtrust.org.uk


 

Guidance linked to the management of Covid-19  
in schools—Autumn 2021 onwards 

N.B. Please note that children or classes do not necessarily get sent home if a classmate tests positive 



Before School Provision (BSP): 
Every child in Year One to Year Six is invited to attend our  BSP at a daily 
cost of £2, payable in advance via the school office (only payment in        
advance is accepted). The provision starts from £2 and is play based only 
and is outside in the main playground.  
Unfortunately, the school is unable to offer breakfast within this charge. 
We will support exceptional situations where some toast or cereal is        
needed and parents/carers are  asked to speak to the staff team if this is 
the situation.  

After School Provision (ASP) 
Unfortunately, the school is not able to provide ASP at this time. We are 
recommending all families to the Green Olive Childcare provider based 
within a 3 minute walk of the school. The team from Green Olive operate a 
walking bus system picking children up from Camelot and then taking them 
to their base at the Peckham Park Baptist Church. 
 

Green Olive is also open to 6.30 
p.m. daily and offers healthy meals 
and games and much more. 
Highly recommended by us here. 

First PE lesson days— 
Autumn Term One  

Each class will though have one day a 
week when they would have their 
first PE lesson and for the first term 
this would be as follows: 

 
 

Year One—Fridays   
Year Two— Fridays 

 

Year Three—Tuesdays   
Year Four—Thursdays 

 

Year Five—Wednesdays   
Year Six—Fridays 

The school expects every child to be 
dressed in a school PE kit for lessons, 
with suitable footwear for PE (plimsolls or 
trainers) and a tracksuit. All items can be 
purchased at the uniform shop, APT, Rye 

Lane, Peckham.  



Please remember holidays are not expected to be taken during the 
190 school days of a child’s annual educational entitlement 

 



 

A sporting last word 
We loved this… #everyonecanachieve 

Football at Camelot 

The school football team will     
enter two teams into the          
Lambeth and Southwark           

Saturday League which takes 
place in Dulwich.  

The Girls team have been a         
recent top division team and        
expect to be at the top of the     

table again this year.  

The school team which is of a  
mixed gender goes into a lottery 

league system so it will be        
exciting to see how they get on. 
We have many younger players 

this year but luckily a great 
coaching team with so many       

exceptional football playing staff 
members. 

A date for your diary… and a request to help and support your 
headteacher and many others.    Sunday 3rd October  
 

The London Marathon passes through our local area 
and Mr Robinson is running in the marathon... raising money 
for our local foodbank, Pecan and the Peckham Pantry.  
 

It is a free family friendly, outdoor event and Mr Robinson 
would love your support. If you have never been its great to 
watch. Mr Robinson will running through the Deptford/
Jamaica Road area around 11.00 a.m. to 12.00 noon on the 
day. More details to follow about where you can support him. 
 

 

  


